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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
ON DRAFT 2024 ANNUAL REPORT AND 

STORMWATER MANAGEMENT PROGRAM PLAN 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Town Board of the Town of Pound Ridge will hold a public hearing at 
its regular meeting on April 15, 2025, commencing at 7:30 pm or as soon thereafter as time permits, to 
hear public comment on the Draft 2024 Annual Report and Stormwater Management Program Plan 
(SWMP Plan) that is required of the town as the operator of a Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System 
(MS4).  All those wishing to be heard will be heard. 

The public may attend the meeting either in person at the Town House, 179 Westchester Avenue, 
Pound Ridge, NY 10576, or virtually via Zoom videoconference.  To join the meeting virtually, please use 
the following login/dial-in information:  

Join with video:  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85808095100 

Join by phone with audio only:  Dial-in number: 929-205-6099 
Meeting ID: 858 0809 5100 

Alternatively, those who prefer to watch the meeting but not to participate may view livestream video 
at https://vimeo.com/event/2423847. 

The Draft 2024 Annual Report describes compliance activities conducted during the period ending 
January 2, 2025, as well as future activities. The report will be available for review in the Town Clerk’s 
office at 179 Westchester Avenue, Pound Ridge, NY 10576 during regular business hours beginning on 
April 4, 2025, and it will remain available for thirty (30) days. An electronic copy of the report will also be 
made available on the Town’s website.  

Comments on the report, including concerns regarding stormwater management or compliance with 
permit requirements, may be submitted either at the public hearing or in writing.  Written comments 
should be submitted to all three of the following individuals via email: 

Nicole Engel –  chiefofstaff@townofpoundridge.com  
Jason Pitingaro, PE, Town Engineer – info@panddengineers.com 
Erin Trostle – townclerk@townofpoundridge.com 

All comments must be received by May 5, 2025.  The Town Engineer will respond to public concerns 
regarding stormwater management or compliance with permit requirements. 
 

 Dated April 3, 2025 
 By Order of the Town Board 
 Town of Pound Ridge, New York 

mailto:townclerk@townofpoundridge.com
mailto:deputyclerk@townofpoundridge.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85808095100
https://vimeo.com/event/2423847
mailto:chiefofstaff@townofpoundridge.com
mailto:info@panddengineers.com
mailto:townclerk@townofpoundridge.com

